Dear (Headteacher),

I am writing to you regarding the Curriculum and Assessment Wales Act 2021.  I understand that RSE is mandatory to all accessing the curriculum and is “being rolled out for pupils and children in a phased manner”.  The rollout is by virtue of the 'Curriculum and Assessment (Wales) Act 2021 (Commencement No. 3 and Transitional Provision) Order 2022/652' published on the Government website. https://www.legislation.gov.uk/wsi/2022/652/contents/made 

The rollout is further detailed in 'Statutory Instrument 2022 No. 666 (W. 149)' published on the senedd.wales website https://senedd.wales/media/bytf4xjd/sub-ld15160-e.pdf wherein it states:


“The new CfW will be rolled out for children and pupils in a phased manner. The new CfW 
will become mandatory for the year groups in schools and other settings as follows— 



(a) from 1 September 2022 for— 




(iv) pupils in years 1 to 6,



(b) from 1 September 2022 for children and pupils in year 7 in those schools and 

other settings where there is a curriculum provided in accordance with the 2021 Act, 



(c) from 1 September 2023 for children and pupils— 




(i) in year 7, and 




(ii) in year 8, 



(d) from 1 September 2024 for children and pupils in year 9, 



(e) from 1 September 2025 for children and pupils in year 10, and 



(f) from 1 September 2026 for children and pupils in years 11 to 13.” 

This is affirmed by THE HON. MRS JUSTICE STEYN DBE in Isherwood v the Welsh Ministers [2022] EWHC 3331 published on the judiciary.uk website https://www.judiciary.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/Isherwood-v-Welsh-Ministers-Judgment-221222.pdf wherein Justice Steyn details “the transitional provisions” throughout paragraphs 32 and 33:


33. The effect of the transitional provisions is that the substantive provisions of the 2021 Act 
do not apply to pupils who are currently in Year 8 or above, and will not apply to them as 
they progress to Year 9 next year and up through their schools in subsequent years. The 
provisions that were previously in force will continue to apply to those pupils, including 
the statutory right of excusal contained in s.405(1) of the 1996 Act from “sex education” 
as provided in accordance with s.101(1)(c) of the Education Act 2002.  

Thus it is evident that all schools implementing the new curriculum and RSE for children and pupils in year 9 and above (as of September 2023) are doing so by choice. Therefore, and as affirmed by Justice Steyn, my right to excusal continues. 

It is my express wish to exercise my rights to excusal and request that my child (ADD NAME), is excused from all lessons of this nature, including those under the banner of “health & wellbeing”.

Kind Regards

